
City Council Recap:  Sept. 6, 2022 
Agenda at https://pendleton.or.us/meetings 

Action key:                                                                   Approved                                  Failed/Denied                      Tabled/Modified  

Community Discussion: David Dudek thanked Mayor John Turner and City Manager Robb 

Corbett for their attention to a previously addressed issue and asked for additional 

investigation into code violation allegations.  

Consent Agenda:  

 Minutes of the Aug. 16, 2022, meeting 

Bids: 

 Pendleton Family Aquatic Center Leak Repair: City awarded  a bid of up to 

$150,000 to Anderson Pool Works to repair a leak that exists in the piping under the 

leisure pool.  The project should be completed before the 2023 pool season. 

New Business: 

 Purchase approval of three 2023 Ford SUV police vehicles: Due to the impacts that 

the COVID-19 pandemic had on supply chain issues, the Pendleton Police Department 

was not able to purchase any new police vehicles in the 2021-2022 fiscal year. This 

fiscal year, 2022-2023, the Pendleton Police Department has been authorized 

$190,000 in total funds to purchase three new police cars and have them outfitted.  

 Declare Real Property Surplus and Request for Approval to Sell Surplus 3.85 

acres to Bill Cole:  Council opened a public hearing to declare 3.85 acres on the east 

side of Airport Road as surplus property with the intent to sell to Bill Cole for 

$100,000 for construction of a new storage business. Bill Cole was the only individual 

to speak during the public hearing. Both the surplus declaration 

and the sale were approved unanimously. 

 Communication Survey Presentation: Results of the City of 

Pendleton Communication Survey. 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:57 p.m.  

Next meeting — 7 p.m. Sept. 20 


